
Harvey Milk Parent Faculty Club
Tuesday, December 13th, 2016 at 6:30pm in the school cafeteria

Meeting called to order by President Jeff Fassnacht at 6:30 p.m.

Attending Board Members: Jeff Fassnacht: President, Melissa Blizzard Brown: Vice 
President, Vashti Ferguson: Events Coordinator, Jennifer Horner: Recording Secretary, 
Elise Reynolds: Staff Representative, Ron Machado: Principal.

Attendance: 19 

Principal’s Report: SSC meeting: concerns about consolidation of 3rd and 4th grades, 
also having to pay for Coach Glenn's position and Social worker goes to half time. Arts 
and Enrichment going really well. 

Treasurer's report: Expense report and Income report displayed. Kelly Fox asked if we 
could get cheaper sweatshirts so that we can sell more of them. 

Events

Should we keep Read-a-thon as a fundraiser? Cindy says that we have $5000 pledged 
and that we should keep it a fundraiser. Kinder parent has been asked where is the 
money going that is raised in the Read-a-thon and is it tax deductible. Jeff says that if it 
is easier next year we can do a paypal so people can pay online.

 Vashti says Beer bust went really well. It was at the Fischer's pub the Flying Pig. Nice 
to have an adult event. We raised about $1200.00.

Kinder parent is saying that she is hearing from the kinder parents that the events are 
not self explanatory and that it is hard to understand what the events are for. 
Communications have always been challenging, but it has gotten a lot better. Vashti 
says the reason she does the flyers at home is because she knows Owen our 
communications person is overloaded. 

Jeff says that we can have a page on the website for each event and parents can 
contribute to that page or take that on.

Reaching out to the Castro community needs to be ramped up. Also can we thank the 
big donors from this year? Jeff asks should there be an outreach committee? Jeff is 
saying that there should be a Thank You morning. Cindy is saying that could we have a 
party for the Annual Giving Campaign at maybe one of the early release days.
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The Community Meeting will most likely get pushed out because the survey results and 
the balance scorecard will not be in and finished yet.

Drag Show will be in February at The Cafe, still working on the date and waiting on one 
performer to confirm what day they can do it. Melissa says that the first event will 
hopefully make some money but it will get the Castro community involved for the future.

Volunteer opportunities:

Carnival: Vashti is asking for more volunteers now so we can get more than a few 
parents involved to make it happen more smoothly. Sign up sheet is passed around. 

Fruit Mondays need more volunteers and Drag Show as well.

New Business

 Heather has smile script cards available. 

 Cindy: Thrift store in the mission has a program where they give money back to the 
community. Anew way for us to make money: they require donations to add up to $200/
mo.

Next meeting is at 6:30 p.m. on 1/10/17 in the school cafeteria.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Minutes compiled by Jennifer Horner, Recording Secretary
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